Sen. Stevens

Visits NSB

Alaska Senator Ted Stevens stopped in Barrow and Wainwright to meet with community leaders April 8 and 9. Stevens sandwiched the trip between Senate hearings being held in the State during the Congressional Easter recess.

Stevens arrived in Barrow Thursday night from Tuktoyaktuk, Canada, where he had inspected that country's oil producing efforts in the Beaufort Sea.

In Barrow that evening he attended an open house on his behalf with his wife, Catherine, and their baby daughter Lily, at North Slope Borough School District Associate Superintendents Jesse and Shirley Holloway's.

The next morning the Senator met with North Slope Mayor Eugene Brower and various Borough Department members to discuss Congressional issues of importance to the North Slope.

After those meetings, Stevens flew to the village of Wainwright where he again met with community leaders. Stevens returned to Barrow the same day and left on the afternoon flight to spend the Easter weekend at his home in Anchorage.